



Monthly Newsletter

June 2017

President's Letter

Dear Neighbors,

School is out and summer has officially started!



I would like to thank the social committee for the wonderful job they did at the pool opening party over Memorial Day weekend! The food was great and everyone had a fantastic time! Special thanks go to David Burke for the hours spent smoking the food, Kenneth Staton for allowing us to use your smoker, and to Rachel Hunter, Casey Burke, Chris and Shellie Evans for your planning and organizing of another great neighborhood event.

We are pleased that Kyle Reid has agreed to be our pool monitor for the summer. Kyle will be at the pool during some parts of most days to ensure that those who would like to use the pool are Lee's Crossing residents in good standing. If Kyle does not know you, she may ask you to identify yourself by name and address. Please be patient with Kyle as she learns new faces. The Board feels having a person at the pool is the best way to avoid having people from outside the neighborhood using our facility.

Swim team is underway and the children are having a lot of fun! Our home meets this year are on June 12th and June 26th. Please note that the pool will close early on these 2 days. There is a significant increase in the amount of foot traffic and children riding their bikes to and from the pool now that school is out. Please pay attention to your speed in the neighborhood, especially when you're heading towards the pool.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments.

Thanks,

Melissa Drehs





Public Safety Evening at the Pool

On Tuesday, June 27, the Marietta Fire Department and Marietta Police Department will join us at the pool from 5:00PM to 8:00PM for an evening with Public Safety.

There will be information about the services these public servants provide to our community and resources from each of the departments.

We will provide a Hamburger and Hot Dog Dinner for our neighbors and our public safety zone officers.

Please mark your calendar to come out and show your support for these people who serve our community and get information about how to make your home and our community safer.

WANT TO BENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

Clubhouse Rentals

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is \$75. In addition, a rental deposit of \$250 is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates

June 24 - Adult Party 8:00 to 11:00 - pool closes for kids at 7:00

July 22 - Adult Party 8:00 -11:00 - pool closes for kids at 7:00

August 12 - Family Mexican Night - served around 6:00

September 3 - Pool Closing Cookout Party - 4:00 to 7:00

October 15 - Octoberfest - Family Fun - Live Band and German Food 4:00 to 7:00

November 28 - Ladies ornament swap and wine Social - 7:30 to 10:00

December 10 - Family Christmas (details to come)



(lubhóuse







SPLISH SPLASH! AN 'ADULTS ONLY' BASH

Lee's Crossing Pool 8pm - 11pm

The pool will close at 7pm for the kids and will open back up at 8pm for the Adults. So, join us poolside for cocktails, food, and lots of fun. Drinks and the main dish will be provided if everyone could bring a side or dessert to share. We look forward to seeing everyone there!

Swim Team News

The Lee's Crossing Cyclones begin our swim season on Thursday, June 1st with an away meet versus the Smyrna Hammerheads.

Our home meets will be June 12th and June 26th and begin at 6pm. The pool will be closing at 4pm to start set-up. We will have a full concession stand serving hot dogs, hamburgers, baked goods, etc. Please join us and cheer for our swimmers!

While enjoying the pool in June, please avoid using (playing on) the diving blocks. For safety reasons, the blocks are only to be used during swim team practice and meets. The swim team is very appreciative of the support that we receive from the Lee's Crossing residents and board.

See you at the pool!
Sarah Martin & Betsy Young
Swim Team Coordinators





Calendar of Events – In May on the Marietta Square

For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website: http://www.mariettacalendar.com/?ai1ec=action~month|exact_date~1496293200|request_format~htm

A Community Reminder from Cobb County

Since November 17, 2016, Cobb County has been under a Level 2 Drought Response. Outdoor irrigation is permitted twice a week on the odd/even schedule. Even and unnumbered addresses may water on Wednesday and Saturday before 10AM and after 4PM. Odd addresses may water on Thursday and Sunday before 10AM and after 4PM.

The following uses are banned: car washing or pressure washing at home, washing off of hard surfaces, ornamental fountains, charity car washes, and the use of fire hydrants for anything other than public health and safety.

Classifieds

CLASSIFIED SUBMISSIONS: When submitting a classified ad, please use the format being used for the ads listed below. Pictures will not be printed. Please make sure to include contact information and state how long you wish the article to run. **All submissions will run ONE MONTH unless otherwise requested.**



Molly Baker

- · Life Long Resident of Lee's Crossing
- High Honors Graduate from Marietta High School (2016)
- Current Student at UGA Majoring in Romance Languages (Dean's List)
- 8 Years of Formal Education in French
- Flexible Schedule / Affordable
- Fluent in French Speaking / Composition / Grammar

Lawn Care Services Offered

I am a recent college graduate, and available this summer with neighborhood friendly prices for lawn care services, including mowing, edging, pruning, landscape installation assistance and cleanup. Please call or text with questions, and to schedule regular or occasional service.

--- Austin Schneiderman 678-687-6125

Need a tutor? Tad's here for you!

Qualifications:

- Works with you at your own pace
- Positive, patient and funny
- All primary school and high school math
- Also, College: algebra, trigonometry and precalculus
- Georgia State University student

Starting: MAY 5, 2017 Cost: \$26/h call or text: (770) 873-5386



KEEP
CALM
AND
COME TO
MATH TUTORING

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the July Newsletter is June 28. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

At this time, the Association does not utilize a Facebook page or other forms of social media. Any such social media communication regarding Lee's Crossing is not endorsed by the Board, may or may not reflect the viewpoints of the Board, and the accuracy and appropriateness of such communications are completely outside of the Board's control.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: lcswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Board Members

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep dfwaldrep@gmail.com	770-514-0821

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com